Shaftesbury Medical Centre

Minutes from Patient Group Meeting on Wednesday 10th October 2018 at 18:00 
Present:

Practice Staff:  Dr Musa (Chair), Alpna Chavda (Practice Manager), Dana Leschian (Service Manager).   

Patient Representatives: MG, PT, SP, JM, SM, RK, SB, MB. 
Apologies:  RL, WM, SM, BW.
1. Welcome and Introductions

Doctor Musa welcomed all patients and staff and thanked them for attending the meeting.

Dr Musa introduced Alpna Chavda – Practice Manager and Dana Leschian – Service Manager and she has asked the patients to introduce themselves; introductions were made. 
The Agenda, Patient Survey and National GP Survey were handed to each person attending the meeting.

2. Patient Representative
Dr Musa introduced SP, one of our patients, who has kindly agreed to take on the role of the Patient Group Representative.
There are meant to be some Patient Group Meetings at Harrow CCG, where each GP Practice is sending a representative and we hope SP will represent us.

Dr Musa asked if other patients will like to joint SP in that role, they should let us know.
3. New Staff Update
Practice Nurse Abeer 

Dr Musa welcomed on board our Practice Nurse Abeer, who started in March. Abeer is having a hospital background; she came from Northwick Park Hospital where she worked for a couple of years. She is contracted for 16 hours a week, and her normal hours are Monday and Tuesday 9:00-13:00 and Wednesday and Friday 14:00-18:00. Abeer is very friendly and nice; we are very happy to have her on board. 
Dr Christina Unwin – Registrar Doctor

Dr Christina Unwin started on 1st August and she will be with us for one year. She will do her Training here under the supervision of Dr Musa. Dr Unwin is in the final year of training to become a GP. Dr Musa and Dr Unwin do joint surgery every second Friday morning. 
New Receptionist 
Dr Musa informed the attenders that we just recruited a new Receptionist, after the last Receptionist left for personal family reasons. 
Dr Musa explained that there is a bit of turnover for Reception staff, as the hours don’t suit everyone.
All Reception Staff work part time and they do provide internal cover for each other, as we would like to keep the continuity. 
Also, the role of reception staff has changed in the last few years, adding more and more tasks to the role.  
Dr Jain   

Dr Musa informed the attendance that Dr Jain does 4 sessions a week: Monday morning, Thursday afternoon and Friday all day. Dr Jain is a salaried GP and he works for the surgery for the last 2 years. Dr Jain has a special interest in musculoskeletal medicine.    
4. Premises update
Extension

Doctor Musa explained to the patients about the new extension completed one year ago, which is fully functional now and in use.

We have 2 new consulting Rooms downstairs, refurbished bathrooms and a new waiting room.

New flooring
The floor has been changed in whole building 6 months ago. 

Electric and lighting
Dr Musa informed audience that we have just updated the lighting and electrics in the last couple of weeks. 

Double glazing  

The old windows have been changed with the new double glazing, earlier this year.  
Phone change provider

Dr Musa explained that we have decided to change the phone system provider, as our contract with BT came to an end. 

The new system is going to be installed within a few weeks.

The new system will provide voice recording, so in case of any dispute, we are able to listen to the conversations. The voice recording will also be useful for training purposes. 
The new telephone system will be used also as a data recording system, as for example how many calls we receive on the day, what is the waiting time for the patients on the phone etc.   

5. Patient survey
There are 2 surveys and they’ve been discussed in the meeting. 
1. The National GP Survey conducted by NHS England, is comparing an average to the local Harrow area and comparing to the national average. Our results are above the average for the area and for the national results.  
2. The Surgery Survey conducted by the Surgery between July and August this year. We have had about 150 patients completed this survey. We have received very nice comments/feedbacks for Doctors, Reception and all staff. 
6. Changes in Harrow. Transformation in Harrow
NHS England wants to provide more out of hospital care service to patients.

Therefore, they want Primary Care to commission for that. By that, they want surgeries working together. We are looking at a population of minimum 30.000 patients per surgery.  
To be able to bid for these services, some surgeries will be merging together. 

AOB
Telephone consultations

As patient SP asked how the Telephone consultations system works and if the patients can have a window just for the telephone calls,  Dr Musa explained that the doctors have every day telephone consultations, as a support access on top of having face to face appointments.

Sometime the doctors will call patients back late, depends on the day work load. Reception will inform the patients that we cannot give a time for when the doctor will call back. Very rarely the doctor will call on the following day, usually all calls will be done on the same day. 
It is very difficult for the reception to give a time frame. Generally the calls are done after the morning surgery. 

We don’t have a dedicated session just for the telephone consultations. 

The telephone consultations are to be booked usually for: results, a follow up after some tests, some types of medication queries, renewal of a sick note, private referral etc. 
Emails
Dr Musa explained that we do e-mails as well, as an additional support and a way of consulting with the doctors.

The e-mails are to be used more for a follow-up, home blood pressure diary to be sent to the doctor to read, or other non-urgent things etc.

For urgent query, the patients are advised to speak directly to the reception. 

Urgent appointments on the day

Patient RK asked how we can improve the level of service for the number of appointment for the same day.

Dr Musa explained that we have done improvements in terms of telephone system, to facilitate patient’s access. Our telephone contract with BT came to an end and we have signed a new contract with a different phone company, which will provide unlimited access on the phone system.

The new system will be implemented in the next few weeks.

We have a limited number of appointments for the day.

If the appointment is non-urgent, the patient can be booked within 2, 3 week time.

We are also able to book appointments to Alexandra or Belmont Walk-in Centre. The reception staff have access to book appointments there for the patients needing an urgent appointment on the day, if the doctors here are not able to accommodate the patient.
Messaging systems 
The patients will receive a message reminder about their face-to-face appointment.
MJog and AccuRx messaging systems

MJog

Through MJog we can send messages in bulk to patient, as for example inviting them to book in for flu jab, smear tests etc. 

MJog system enables the patients to replay back or to cancel an appointment. 

AccuRX

AccuRx system works more individually.

Through AccuRX, we can send text messages individually to each patient.

Both systems work for patients having mobile numbers.

Patient’s concern 

One of the patients expressed concern that some patients can be very difficult and come across as abusive and he wondered what we can do to support the reception staff for that.

There is an Incident Book to be used by reception for any difficult experience with a patient or any general incident so we can monitor repeat offenders.

Any incident involving the Police would lead to immediate removal from GP list.

Referrals

Harrow CCG contracted HEROS and all referrals are triaged by them. 

Dr Musa thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was brought to a close.

Date of next meeting TBA.
